

Department of Motor Vehicles Motor Carrier Division 555 Wright Way Carson City, Nevada 89711-0600 Telephone (775) 684-4711

June 5, 2020

Subject: COVID-19 Emergency IRP/IFTA Waiver Expiration

To: All Nevada Law Enforcement Agencies:

On March 16, 2020 Governor Sisolak declared a state of emergency due to the COVID-19 virus. As a result, the Department temporarily suspended all Nevada IRP and IFTA trip and fuel permit requirements, including fees, for vehicles required to obtain such permits under NRS366 and NRS706 while traveling in or through Nevada during the declared COVID-19 emergency.

Effective 12:01 am on June 15, 2020 the emergency waiver is *suspended* and all temporary fuel and trip permits *must* be purchased prior to entering the state.

Permits can be purchased through any licensed permit vendor. A complete list of authorized vendors is available on the DMV website at https://dmvnv.com/mcpermits.htm

Sincerely,

Julie Butler, Director

Juli Butler

Nevada Department of Motor Vehicles

CC: Jude Hurin - Deputy Director; Lt. Don Plowman - Nevada Highway Patrol; William Hoffman - Nevada Department of Transportation